
DMV Updates – October 2022  
 

DC Metro Area Department of Motor Vehicle offices have returned their services to pre COVID-
19 pandemic emergency at their various locations throughout the region. 
   
Virginia DMV (https://www.dmv.virginia.gov/)  
• Expired driver licenses and identification cards must be renewed by original expiration 

date listed on card 
• DMV offices have opened for walk-in services or by appointment.  Appointments may be 

scheduled at https://www.dmv.virginia.gov/general/#appointments.asp  
• An expired G-4 Visa with a recent I-94 record of entry may be used to renew VA Driver 

Licenses: https://www.dmv.virginia.gov/webdoc/pdf/accept_doc_status.pdf  
 
District of Columbia DMV (https://dmv.dc.gov/)  
• All expired vehicle registration, driver licenses, and identification cards must be 

renewed 
• All service centers have resumed walk-in service on a first-come, first-serve basis.  

Appointments are no longer available. 
• An expired G-4 Visa with a recent I-94 record of entry may be used to renew DC Driver 

Licenses: https://dmv.dc.gov/node/1414691  
 
Maryland MVA (https://mva.maryland.gov/)  
• All expired driver licenses, identification cards, permits and vehicle registrations must 

be renewed  
• Maryland MVA Customer Service Centers are open by appointment only until further 

notice. Appointments may be scheduled at https://mvascheduling.mva.maryland.gov/  
• An expired G-4 Visa with a recent I-94 record of entry may be used to renew MD Driver 

Licenses: http://license.mva.maryland.gov/checklist/checklist.aspx  
 

Transportation Security Administration (TSA) on airline travel 
• Travelers with a driver’s license that expired after March 1, 2020, and who are not able to 

renew, may still use it as acceptable identification at TSA checkpoints   
• As of May 3, 2023 Real ID compliant driver licenses will be required for air travel within the 

United States. WBG HR does not recommend applying for non-compliant driver licenses   
• TSA identification updates are online: https://www.tsa.gov/travel/security-

screening/identification    
 
Social Security Administration (SSA) for Social Security Numbers or Non-Eligibility Letters 
• Generally, only non-US citizens authorized to work in the United States by the Department 

of Homeland Security (DHS) are eligible to receive a Social Security Number (SSN) 
• G-4 visa holders do not need an SSN to obtain a driver’s license 
• To obtain a SSN non-eligibility (denial) letter in-lieu of an SSN, complete and submit SSA 

Form SS-05 in-person or by mail 
• Contact the Washington, DC field office 9am-4pm at 1-866-708-3255 
• SSA is accepting appointments for urgent requests, contact SSA at 1-800-772-1213  
• SSA updates are online:  https://www.ssa.gov/pubs/EN-05-10096.pdf 
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